Board of Directors Meeting
National Federation of the Blind of Ohio

November 2, 2012

President J.W. Smith called the meeting to order promptly at 11-00 AM. All board members were present. Three insignia fines were collected. We did not conduct audience attendance.

1. Lori Anderson of the hotel staff welcomed our convention. 

2. Kevan Worley, our national representative from Colorado, was introduced. 

3. Barbara Pierce announced the scholarship winners. Both had class commitments and so were not present at the board meeting. Kaitie Shelton is a music theropy major at the University of Dayton. Kyle Perkins is a computer science major at The Ohio State University. 

4. Eric Duffy moved that the agenda for this meeting be accepted. The motion was seconded by Richard Payne. It carried. 
5. Debbie Baker moved the adoption of the September 22, 2012, board of directors meeting minutes. Susan Day seconded the motion. It passed.  

6. Affiliate treasurer Sherry Ruth gave a very brief financial report. The report of the 2011 fiscal year will be presented in general session on Sunday morning. Eric moved the report be accepted as given. Deborah Kendrick seconded the motion. It passed.

7. Many years ago Barbara Pierce opened a credit card account for the affiliate. Due to the financial state of the affiliate, she now recommends that this account be closed. This must be done with the board having had discussion and having made the decision to take action.  There was a good discussion, after which Eric moved that the credit card account be closed following the conclusion of this convention. Barb Fohl seconded the motion. The motion passed with four people voting against it.
J.W. assured people that even with difficult days ahead of us we can rely completely on Sherry as our treasurer. 

8. A lot of fundraisers are going on at the convention: 

At-Large Chapter--split the pot drawing and an AM FM weather band radio. Tickets are $1 each or 6 for $5.The drawing will be held on Sunday morning. 

Cuyahoga will be holding a drawing for $100. 

Miami Valley--candy sale. 

PAC--If you sign up or increase your current contribution, you will be entered in a drawing for $25.

Diabetes Action Network—will conduct a drawing for a talking blood pressure monitor for the wrist. Tickets are 6 for $5. The drawing will be Sunday morning.

Senior Division--will be holding a drawing for a $75 Visa gift card at the banquet, Saturday evening. Tickets are $1 each or 6 for $5.  

Lake County--selling iron-on patches with Whozit on them. These cost $4.
 Springfield  Chapter--has NFB Whozit  Christmas ornaments for $5 each. 

NAPUB--will hold a play as a fundraiser. Tickets are $5.00. 

OAGDU--drawing for a picnic set. Tickets are 6 for $5.00.

Cincinnati has a few of the Louis Braille key rings to sell. The cost is $5.
 The Affiliate has Whozit pins with rhinestones for $12.

SUN Shares are $10 each. 

9. Barbara suggested that a halt be put on our scholarship program until such time as the funding has improved. This program currently requires $2,500 in funding for the scholarships plus the expense of their attending the convention. This decision must be made quickly because this is the time to circulate the applications. The deadline for applying is May 1. If funding should be found to support the scholarship program, the decision can easily and quickly be reversed.  Remember that there are national scholarships for which people can apply, so encourage them to do so, said Kevan. Eric moved that this suggested action be taken. Barb seconded the motion. It carried. 
10. Affiliate elections will be held on Sunday morning. The officers and two board-member positions are open this year. In order to vote, members’ names must appear on a corrected membership list. These lists were due to Barbara on Friday, October 26, and she does have them with her. If a standing vote is needed to determine the outcome of an election, J.W. has appointed two people to count. They are Tom Ruth and Anne Peters.
Barbara reported that the Student Division did not turn in a list. Sherry R. reported that DAN, Ohio River Valley, and  Muskingum County did not pay their dues. 

The nominating committee appointees were announced. They are – 

Colleen Roth, At Large

Stephanie Claytor, Capital Chapter

Sheri Albers, Cincinnati

Chanell Hancock, Cleveland

Annette Anderson, Cuyahoga County

Barb Fohl, Lake County

Sherry Ruth, Lorain County

Wanda Sloan, Miami Valley

Susan Day, Springfield

Mary Pool, Stark County

Bruce Peters, Greater Summit County (chair).  

11. Sheri Albers is the chair of convention arrangements. Her phone number is on the board of directors list found at the back of the agenda.

12. The meeting adjourned promptly at 12:00 Noon.

Respectfully,

Shelbi Hindel

